

Golf Tournament

243 Ferry Dock Road, Gloucester, NC 28528 (252) 422-4962 pbrownmcsf@yahoo.com

Officers

Co-Chair, MajGen Tom Braaten, USMC (Ret)

Co-Chair, Tim Kelly

Secretary Susan Braaten

Treasurer, Col Ken Powell, USA (Ret)

Events Coordinator, Pam Brown

Committee

Kevin Blake

LtGen H. Blot, USMC (Ret)

Dan Brown

Wade Cline

Jim Feree

Dennis Hall

LtCol Brian Johnson, USMC (Ret)

SgtMaj George Johnson, USMC (Ret)

John Johnson

CAPT Kathleen Johnson, USN (Ret)

Col David Jones, USMC (Ret)

Tim McLear

Bob Miller

Rob Moleta

Col Barry Pearson, USMC (Ret)

Jay Phillips

Dianne Powell

Todd Rademacher

Emeritus Committee

Dan "Sonny" Roberts, III

Dear Friend:

The Marine Corps Scholarship Foundation (MCSF) is currently seeking sponsors and players for our 20th Annual "Carolina Classic" Golf Tournament scheduled for October 20 - 21, 2018 at MCAS Cherry Point and MCB Camp Lejeune. Players will play 18 holes at either Cherry Point or Camp Lejeune on Saturday and another 18 holes at the alternate installation on Sunday. Although there have been but nineteen tournaments in North Carolina, the Foundation has provided financial assistance to deserving students for over fifty years.

The mission of the Scholarship Foundation is to Honor Marines by Educating Their Children. Throughout the tournament, you will often hear our committee members say "IT'S FOR THE KIDS" and they mean it. Since 1962, the Marine Corps Scholarship Foundation has provided more than 40,000 need-based scholarships valued at nearly \$120,000,000 to children of Marines and Navy Corpsmen attending accredited colleges, universities, and vocational/technical institutions, with particular attention given to those whose parent has been killed or wounded in combat, or who have demonstrated financial need. In the 2017-2018 academic year, the Scholarship Foundation has awarded \$7.4 million in scholarships to over 2,300 students from all 50 states, Washington, DC, and overseas. Here are some staggering facts: 50% of recipients are first-generation college students; 45% are science, technology, engineering or mathematics (STEM) majors; 90% graduate from college, more than double the national average; the average family income among our families is \$59,000 and the average cost of a four-year education is \$94,000. Last year the Scholarship Foundation awarded \$1,065,500 to 317 North Carolina Scholarship Recipients. So as you can see, funding provided by our generous supporters like you helps to transform the lives of thousands of deserving young people and their families, paving the way for the sons and daughters of Marines to achieve their educational dreams.

In the past 19 years our tournament has raised well over \$1.7 million! We invite your participation in our 20th tournament and hope that we can count on you to make this year's event even more outstanding. This is truly a one-of-a-kind tournament!

In addition to being a corporate sponsor and playing in the tournament, you can further help us by donating cash or prizes. We are sincerely grateful for your support in whatever manner you wish to participate.

The "Carolina Classic"
Golf Tournament Committee